
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

Item to be Referred to City Council Committee 
 

Committee:  Public Works 
 
Item:  Referral – Professional Service Agreement with IMEG for 

Ivy/Franklin/Park S. 4th St. W to Pattee Cr. Infrastructure Project 
 
Date:   August 4, 2021 
 
Sponsor(s):  Monte Sipe 
 
Prepared by: Ashley Strayer 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☐ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

☒ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☐ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
 Approve a Professional Services Agreement with IMEG for engineering consulting services on 
the Ivy/Franklin/Park, S. 4th St. W. to Pattee Creek Dr., Infrastructure Project.  
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign a Professional Services 
Agreement with IMEG for engineering consulting services on Ivy/Franklin/Park, S. 4th St. W. to 
Pattee Creek Dr., Infrastructure Project at the cost not to exceed $130,150.00.  
 
Timeline: 
Referral to committee: August 9, 2021 
Committee discussion: August 11, 2021 
Council action (or sets hearing): August 16, 2021 
Public Hearing: N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
Ivy/Franklin/Park is designated as a Neighborhood Greenway and this project currently ranks 8 
out of 90 CIP projects.   
 
The project includes constructing curb and sidewalk where none exists, reconstructing broken, 
deteriorated, and hazardous sidewalk, ADA compliant improvements, constructing curb bulb outs 
and traffic calming circles at certain intersections, and enhancements at Plymouth/Mount/Park 
intersection. 
 
Through the Public Works and Mobility SOQ from a couple months ago we selected five 
consultant firms to complete transportation projects. IMEG was one of these five firms. 
 
Financial Implications: 
The funding for this $130,150.00 contract is BaRSAA and/or Local Option Fuel Tax (LOFT). 
 
Links to external websites: 
None 


